
2019 College Women’s Volleyball League  

Presented by Gold Crown Foundation 

Program Overview: The Gold Crown Foundation is proud to offer a unique 6on6 league that is designed for 

current female student athletes that are looking to participate in an organized 6on6 league, and stay sharp over 

the summer months. This league will also be accepting former collegiate players as well. Note: Players who just 

graduated high school, and will be on a collegiate roster in the fall can participate.   

Registration: April 15 – June 17, 2019.  

Season: 6 pm – 8:30 pm on Tuesday Nights; June 18 – July 30, 2019 (NO Matches July 9) 

Registration Fee: The league fee is $50 per player. Registration is open to all current Division I, II, III and 

NAIA/JUCO players, as well as high school players who have graduated but have not started classes full time at a 

college institution. Additionally, we will be allowing former collegiate players to participate (28 years or younger). 

Note: Professionals are allowed to participate, but will not be paid.  

Substitutions: Substitutions will register upon arrival with a completed waiver and $10 drop in fee. Subs can play 

on different teams throughout the course of the season.  

Rosters: Prior to the league starting on June 18, we will be creating rosters based on each registration. If there are 

multiple players representing one college/university, we will put you on a team together. However, we do ask 

that you indicate which other players you want to play with during the registration process in case you want to 

play with someone from another school. Division I Rules: Per NCAA regulations, we cannot allow more than two 

players who currently attend a Division I school on the same roster.  

Schedule: Each team will play one match each Tuesday night at either 6 pm or 7:30 pm. This league guarantees 6-

matches. We will release the schedule on Friday, June 14, but you can count on playing at either 6 pm or 7:30 pm 

every Tuesday. Note: There will be no matches on Tuesday, July 9.  

Facility: All matches will be at the Gold Crown Field House (150 S. Harlan St., Lakewood, CO 80226). We are proud 

to offer Colorado’s Premier Volleyball Facility!  

Insurance: Gold Crown will provide insurance to all participants and spectators.  

Other NCAA Regulations: No head coach from any university/college is allowed to sit on the bench and coach the 

team. Each team will be coached by the players. Current Division I players MUST receive written permission from 

their institution’s Athletic Director (or the AD’s official representative) PRIOR TO participating in the league. 
Please email your written permissions to volleyball@goldcrownfoundation.com. Division I players participating in 

the league must either have current residence in the state of Colorado, or must have previously attended an 

institution with 100 air miles of the Gold Crown Field House.  

For further information please call the Gold Crown Office at 303-233-6776 or e-mail 

Volleyball@GoldCrownFoundation.com.  
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